## NOMINATING COMMITTEE MINUTES June 14, 2018 @ 7:45 AM Perimeter Center Conference Hearing Room 3

Present: Randy Clements, DPM, Chair

Jane Hickey, JD David Taminger, MD

No public was in attendance.

Following a brief discussion by the Committee members about who had expressed interest in holding office, the Committee spoke with:

David Archer, MD, who stated that he would have more time for Board activities soon. He believes that physician education is key to the protection of the public. He stated that physicians are not aware of the impact of the Legislature on their practices.

Lori Conklin, MD, who pointed out that her time on the Committee of the Joint Boards of Nursing and Medicine as well as the Ad Hoc Committee on Opioid CME have prepared her to advance in leadership. She would like to be a part of enhancing medication-assisted treatment at UVA.

Ray Tuck, DC, who indicated that he will be President of the American Chiropractic Association until January 2019. He would like to maintain and enhance his leadership at the Board of Medicine.

After discussion, the Committee voted unanimously to keep the officers as they are now.

- Kevin O'Connor, MD-President
- Ray Tuck, DC-Vice President
- Lori Conklin, MD-Secretary-Treasurer

The meeting adjourned at 8:33 AM.

William L. Harp, MD, Executive Director Virginia Board of Medicine